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Court Fields School 
Parent Weekly ‘What’s Happening’ Bulletin 

Message from Mrs Matthews                                                                                    Friday 9th December 2022 

It was so lovely to see our students dressed up for Christmas today as part of our Christmas Jumper fundraising for Save 
the Children.  The students fed back how much they preferred having a Christmas themed non-uniform day, rather than the  
specific Christmas Jumper Day and so far we raised an amazing £326.25 (and still counting!).  It was also lovely to reward 
our 100 Club and Best Behaviour Club winners with the Cinema Trip.  Next week we’ve got the Panto Trip (oh yes we 
have!), the Fun Run, loads of rewards and prizes on offer, as well as celebration assemblies as we get to the end of term 
on Friday.  Don’t forget, it’s a 12.45pm finish on Friday!! Have a lovely weekend and thanks for your support. Mrs Matthews 

Achieve | Belong | Participate 

U16s Girls Football  Goals: Zoe (1) Arabella (1) POTM: Chloe  

Yet more football success from our talented Court Fields 
students! This time the U16s Girls Football team progress 
through to the quarter finals of the County Cup after beating 
Bucklers Mead Academy on penalties. Despite leading 1-0, 
the girls found themselves 2-1 down with the full time whistle 
looming. However there was still a twist in the tale! Arabella’s 
last minute equaliser from Chloe’s pin-point corner kick, saw 
the game finish 2-2. A penalty shootout would decide who 
would go through to the quarter finals of the County Cup. It 
was Court Fields' day on this occasion, being clinical with 
their penalties and Bianca being a rock in goal, saving 2 
penalties. The 
girls will face 
the winners of 
Chilton Trinity 
and West 
Somerset in 
the quarter 
finals. 
Fantastic 
work to all the 
team!  

Team Trampolining Success  

Incredible day on Sunday watching the 
girls perform their routines. They’ve 
worked so hard over the past 3 months, 
you should all be so proud of 
yourselves!  

2 out of 4 teams are through to the next 
championships in Kent!  

The biggest thank you to Becky and 
Jason at Whirlwinds Academy for all 
your coaching commitments and 
expertise so far! 

Here are some more of our Year 11’s artwork, of which they 
created during their 5 hour PPE a few weeks ago. 
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Christmas Lunch 

Christmas lunch items will be 

served daily in the canteen 

next week! 

 

Year 11 PPEs 

DIARY DATES 

12th December 

Panto trip for Years 7 & 8 

13th December 

14th December  

Fun Run  

16th December 

End of term -12:45 finish 
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Great support for 
our Year 11 
students this 
morning. Nicola 
from BTC 
reminded students 
where to look and 
gave tips on how 
to secure an 
apprenticeship.   

Remember 
apprenticeships 
are an option for 
anyone leaving 
school, college or 
changing careers. 

Work has 
started on our 
Design an NHS 
Banner entry 
with students 
getting creative 
with a slogan 
and an eye-
catching layout 
to appeal to 
secondary 
school 
students.  350 
Careers, One 
NHS, Your 
Future. 

Next Wednesday is the prestigious Inter-House Cross Country Fun 

Run. This is a tradition which has been going on at Court Fields for over 40 years! 

Students and staff will run the fun run, aiming to accrue as many points as possible 

towards their house total. All are encouraged to try their best, it isn't about winning. There 

will be a new name on this year's trophy - will it be Monument, Duke or Blackdown?! 

There will also be a prize for best fancy dress in each year group! Fancy dress is optional. 

Cross Country 
Trial 

Well done to all 
our runners in the 
Taunton Area 
Cross County 
Trial held at 
Kings College on 
Wednesday. You 
all did great 
considering the 
cold conditions! 

We just wanted to say a 
huge Well Done to our 

Year 11’s on completing 
their PPEs. They have 
worked really hard and 

have been a real credit to 
the school throughout the 

exam period.  

Students will receive feed-
back before Christmas, 

that will support their revi-
sion over the holiday peri-

od. It is important to contin-
ue to prepare for the sum-
mer exams, but the holiday 
is also a time to relax and 

recharge.  

Please do encourage your 
child to have a balance 

and we hope you have a 
lovely Christmas. Results 
will be emailed home to 
students and parents at 
the end of the first week 

back in January.  


